College of Education
Faculty Assembly Meeting
Friday, September 27, 2013
10:00 a.m. — 12:00 p.m.
Boca COE 313, Jupiter EC 202C, Davie LA 148

WELCOME

FA President Philomena Marinaccio called the regular meeting of the Faculty Assembly to order at 10:01 a.m.

ATTENDANCE

CCEIl: Traci Baxley, Gail Burnaford, Dilys Schoorman, Rose Gatens, Evelyn Torrey
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- Professional development support
- Professional development workshops
- Student peer mentor program
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Response Dr. Perry!
This is a tension present in all research universities. Dr. Perry has always believed that teaching is equally important. We

are a research university, and aspire to be a better one. We cannot do so without a strong and successful undergraduate
program. The reason is simple: if we recruit the best students, particularly as we move into this new funding model, all the
academic ranking measures (retention and graduation) will go up. We need to strengthen undergraduate programs, because
these pay for salaries, release time to do research, etc. The funding model is heavily based on retention and graduation of
undergraduates (although there will be some connection with graduate students). The current governor is insistent that our
students find good jobs in Florida at certain levels of compensation. We have already moved away from a funding model
based on the number of students we teach, and so new revenue is based on tuition, and the Legislature controls that, not
FAU
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Germany to “do good science.” This is their accountability measure. But what Max Plank doesn’t
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Response from Dr. Bristor: Much of this is based on a memo from 2001, which provided a formula for when a
student is enrolled. But when a student is not enrolled, are you still working with him or her? So, the Chairs need to
discuss how these issues can be made more consistent across the College.

|

A motion to extend 20 minutes was made by Connie Keintz. The motion was seconded by Dilys Schoorman. The motion
was unanimously approved, with no abstentions.
|
Moisture in Boca Raton Education Building
« This has been an issue ever since the Education building was originally constructed.
« We have to thank ELRM for bringing this issue to the forefront.
Some of the fourth floor offices have water pools outside on the roof, and the water then leaks into floors below.
We have been asking why there is so much mold, bad smell, and so on. We are now on the list to receive monthly
reports and a possible consultant to look into what repairs may need to be made. Some people have had to be moved
into a different office because of water leaks.
A new roof may be the best option, but this needs to be determined.
e Comment: The mold is causing the health problems. It doesn’t make sense to fix the mold alone unless the leaks are
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- Impact on P-12 Learning and Development
- Cross-cutting themes: Diversity and Technology

* Accreditation Model
- NCATE was a
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* Role of FLDOE
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

Video conferencing has been confirmed for the T&L Chair 360 Evaluation scheduled for September 27th from 1pm-
2:30pm. Boca-ED 313 Jupiter-EC 202C Davie-LA 148

UFF-FAU will be holding New Faculty Luncheon today from 11:30 AM-2:00 PM

2013 Fall CCEI Colloquium Series Call for Papers: The Department of Curriculum, Culture and Education Inquiry
invites the submission of paper abstracts for its inaugural Colloquium Series. Doctoral and Masters candidates from all
Departments in the College of Education are encouraged to submit abstracts of their papers. Abstracts will be reviewed
on a continuous basis. Please submit abstracts or questions to: Mr. Hussein EI-Ali, helali2013@my.fau.edu

Graduate Faculty Status — to those who were grandfathered in, terms will expire in December 2014. With Barry Rosen
and a small working group, a plan was developed for early renewal of these applications. (We will date Form 1 as “2014,”
hold them, and then forward them at that time
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